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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

This is our last Newsletter for 2018. We are currently in the season 
of Advent ï the time of preparation for the great Feast of 
Christmas. During Advent, we are called to make an effort to 
recollect ourselves and remember the true meaning of Christmas. 
The coming of the Saviour is very appropriately the most joyful 
time of the year. At Christmas, we celebrate the mystery of the 
Incarnation: God choosing to come amongst us and live as one of 
us. By doing so, God emphasises to us the essential dignity of all 
human life. It shows how special each of us really is. The image of 
the Christ child in the manger, as humble a birth as can be 
imagined, is an enduring reminder of the nature of the Kingdom of 
God he came to bring about. I pray that the real peace and joy of 
the coming of our Saviour touches all our hearts this Christmas. 

We have ended the academic year with our closing Mass and 
Presentations of Awards last Friday. It was great to see so many 
of Parents, Grandparents and Friends attend to support the 
students. Congratulations to all the students who received awards, 
details of recipients are published in this Newsletter. 

We invite nominations for ñMacKillop Achieversò. In our 30 year 
celebrations, we instituted the ñMacKillop Achieversò to 
recognise successful alumni. We intend to induct 2 or 3 new 
MacKillop Achievers at the Dux assembly at the start of the 
year. The selection criteria is: 

* A graduate who completed his/her schooling at Mary 
MacKillop College.  

* Have distinguished themselves by high achievement, defined 
as being of conspicuous merit either by level or duration of 
achievement in one or more of: 

Academic achievement 
Service or Humanitarian work 
Community involvement and/or leadership 
Career or professional achievement or leadership 
Business achievement and/or leadership 
Sporting endeavour/success at an elite level 

The MacKillop Achiever must be a person of excellent 
character, who is fit to be put before the student body as an 
exemplar they can aspire to follow. 

Any member of the College community may nominate a 
prospective ñMacKillop Achieverò. Nominations need to be in 
writing, explain how the nominee meets the criteria and include 
the contact details of the nominee and the nominator. 
Nominations will be considered by a selection panel of four 
including Principal, Advisory Council Chair, Parish Priest and 
one other. A nomination form is available on the College 
website. Please email your nominations to 
principal@mmcrc.catholic.edu.au before the end of January. We 
look forward to hearing from you.  

We need your help please: Our cultural exchange with Shibuya 
High School, Tokyo is set to continue. Shibuya would like to 
send 12 students to visit us again next March. This will only be 
possible if there are 12 families willing to host a Japanese 
student. Please contact Carly Kitchingman at the office if you 
are able to host a student. 

Wishing all our families a Happy and Holy Christmas, and an 
enjoyable and relaxing summer break. We look forward to 
seeing you next year. 

 

 

 

 

David Leslie 
Principal 

This Weeks Prayer 

mailto:principal@mmcrc.catholic.edu.au


FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL - LEARNING AND TEACHING 

At this time of year especially, we take time to reflect on all the 

achievements to date and the growth from the experiences in 

and out of the classroom. The college report will be available to 

upload shortly and contained with this is also a list of the co-

curricular achievements and special commendations for 

students. Below you will find details on how to access reports. I 

have also provided some wise words from Michael Grosse, one 

of Australiaôs leading Child Psychologist and Family Therapists 

on what to look out for in your childôs report. 

 

End of year reports  
 
ñThe most powerful single modification that enhances 
achievement is feedback.ò  
John Hattie  
 

Mary MacKillop College launched the Parental Access Module 

(PAM) via the College intranet, SIMON, at the start of 2016. 

In 2018 parents and students are now able to see live 

assessment tasks, due dates, criteria for marking and the 

achieved results. The feedback on PAM is ongoing and in óreal 

timeô. It forms the cornerstone of our progressive reporting to 

parents at Mary MacKillop College.  

 
Our Progressive Online Reporting also helps our students 
improve in all areas of learning by providing:  
 

¶ Greater accountability of studentsô work habits  

¶ Students and parents the ability to see results and 
feedback online  

¶ An opportunity to contribute to the review and reflection 
of the tasks  

¶ Timely feedback ï the feedback is issued when the task 
is completed and assessed  

¶ The ability of the teacher and the parent to identify, 
intervene and improve  

 
Parents are able to access results and feedback throughout the 
semester rather than waiting for the óEnd of Semester Reportô 
for indications on how their child is progressing. 

 

Progressive Reporting will allow the parent and the student to 
see: 

¶  What they have achieved  

¶  What they need to improve and  

¶  Suggested paths for improvement  
 
so action can be taken to allow this to happen in preparation for 
the upcoming task.  
 
Semester 2 reports will be uploaded to SIMON (and 
accessed through PAM) this week and be available to 
download by Wednesday 12th December.   
 
This will provide judgments across a range of work habits, 
values for Victorian Curriculum levels (For Year 7-10 Classes), 
VCE Outcomes and Unit Results (For VCE Classes) as well as 
summarising the grades for major assessment tasks completed 
during the semester.  
 
These reports will not include class teacher comments as such 
information has already been provided with each assessment 
task. A step by step guide on accessing these reports is 
included below.  
 
Accessing Reports  
 
Step 1 ï Log in to PAM  

Step 2 ï Click on any student  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Step 3 ï Click on any of the available report to download and view 
the report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PAM (Parental Access Module) can be accessed via the following:   
 
www.pam.mmcrc.catholic.edu.au  Or  
 
www.pam.mackillopleongatha.catholic.edu.au   
 
Or via the College website  
 
Parents can choose to either download a copy of the report and 
save it to the home computer or print a copy. If accessing these 
reports causes some difficulties then please contact the school to 
discuss options.  
 
If you have misplaced or have forgotten your PAM Code please 
email Sibby at the Office swilson@mmcrc.catholic.edu.au  
 

Whatôs important in a report? 

Your kids will appreciate the right focus at report time.  

Could try harderé always does her best... lacks concentrationé

easily distracted...a pleasure to teaché  

School reports can mean anxious times for children too. óWill my 

parents be disappointed or proud?ô is the main concern of most 

children. Kids of all ages take their cues from their parents, so your 

reaction to their school report can affect the way they see 

themselves as learners and as people. 

Focus your attention on these aspects to make sense of childrenôs 

reports: 

Expectations  

Expectations are tricky. If they are too high, then kids can be 
turned off learning. Too low and there is nothing to strive for. Pitch 

your expectations in line with a childôs abilities. A quick check of 
your childôs last report cards may give you a good yardstick. 



Sam Wright    

Deputy Principal  

Learning and Teaching 

Different rates of learning  

Remember there are slow bloomers, late developers and steady-as-you-go kids in every classroom, so avoid comparing your child to 

siblings, your friendsô children and even yourself when you were young. Instead, look for individual progress. 

Safeguard confidence 

Self-confidence is a pre-requisite for learning, so be prepared to be as positive and encouraging as possible. 

Here are 5 of Michael Grosseôs ideas to think about before reading your childôs report: 

1) Look for strengths first - Focus on strengths even if  they are not in the traditional 3Rs or core subjects. 

2) Take into account your childôs effort and attitude to learning. If the report indicates that effort is below standard, then  you 

 have something to work on. If your child is putting in the required effort, then you canôt ask for any more than that. 

3) Broaden your focus away from academic performance to form a picture of your childôs progress as a member of a social 

 setting. How your  child gets along with his or  her peers will influence his happiness and well-being, as well as give an 

 indicator to his future. 

4)  Take note of studentôs self-assessment. Kids are generally very honest and will give a realistic assessment of their 

 progress. They are generally very perceptive so take note of their opinions. 

Discuss the report with your child talking about strengths first before looking at areas that need improvement.  Ask your child how 

they performed and discuss their concerns. 

Be mindful that no matter how good, bad or indifferent your childôs report may be, he or she can wipe the slate clean and make a 
brand new start next year. And itôs amazing the difference a summer holiday can make.  

Edrolo: 

I would also like to draw your attention to the Edrolo program we use to support our students in VCE.  

What is Edrolo? 

Edrolo is a comprehensive, premium, interactive online video and exam simulation resource for  VCE, providing our students with the 

best opportunity to perform to their potential throughout the year. We have extensively assessed the resource and are confident it is 

an extremely valuable investment for our teaching and learning culture.   

You can see Edrolo in action by visiting this link: edrolo.com.au/parents/ 

How do students use Edrolo? 

Edrolo is currently used by over 500 schools and 60,000 students. Crafted by outstanding VCE teachers (including exam assessors 

and textbook authors) and built in accordance with VCAA Study Designs, its curriculum-specific and engaging content will provide 

our students with a differentiated and targeted level of support as they prepare for their most important examinations. 

How will our students and teachers use Edrolo? 

We will use Edrolo as a tool to further enhance what our teachers are doing day-to-day.  

Our teachers are provided with training on how to best utilise the resource, and you should expect them to guide students to make 

full use of Edrolo in a range of ways across the year, including: 

¶ holiday homework; 

¶ pre-class work; 

¶ post-class consolidation; 

¶ assessment preparation; and exam revision. 

We are actively communicating with students regarding how to access Edrolo. 

Edrolo has been deemed an outstanding VCE Resource, providing our students with the best opportunity to perform to their best 

with the support of our fantastic teachers.  

 

 FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL - LEARNING AND TEACHING 

 

Sam Wright   

Deputy Principal  

Learning and 

Teaching 

http://edrolo.com.au/parents/


Kieran OôDwyer       

Deputy Principal   

        Wellbeing and 

Organisation 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPALñWELLBEING AND ORGANISATION 

 

As the Christmas season approaches and 2018 draws to a close, it is important to reflect on the year we have had. 
 
Our End of Year Mass and awards ceremony was a fantastic opportunity to reflect on and celebrate the determination and 
achievements of our students and staff. 
 
Reflection critically calls us to value the little things that have added meaning to our lives. It enables us to recognise the 
contributions we make to others particularly to things bigger than ourselves, which validates our sense of purpose. Giving to the 
ócommon goodô lifts our lives, as it lifts the lives of others and our community as a whole. 
 
Friends and family give much to us and this reflection opens our hearts to others and helps us appreciate others. Importantly, 
family and friends recognise how each can add to our wellbeing and the wellbeing of others. Reflections gives us the opportunity to 
identify our moral strengths, the traits that add considerably and deeply to each of us and that help us build our relationships. 
Please take that opportunity. 
 
Gifts are given and received, and relationships honoured as we reach out with a deep sense of gratitude to those who have made 
our lives that little bit more pleasant, peaceful and meaningful. Gratitude consolidates our contributions and the contributions of 
others, big or small, and enables us to appreciate life. At the awards ceremony it was fantastic to see the students celebrate their 
success with the teachers that have challenged them through the year. 
 
Each of us will look back, will rethink and re-imagine things. Stories will be told and uplifting and engaging conversations will be 
enjoyed. Please do share your gratitude with those who, even in little ways, have made your life richer in 2018. Be kind to yourself 
and to all, and assist those who may be alone or lonely. Meaning is given to our lives and the lives of others by us giving, please 
look to give. 
 
Spiritually, take time to be with yourself, be kind to yourself. Self-compassion allows us to stand straighter and to envisage giving 
more. Be gracious and reverant in all you do, for this too will add meaning to your life and the lives of those you love, those you 
share your life with and especially those who need you. 
 
It is with great pleasure that I announce the 2019 Wellbeing Team. The following people can be contacted to discuss you childôs 
academic or wellbeing development. 
 
Junior School 
 
Director - Kate Lafferty 
 
Wellbeing Co-ordinator - Nicole Dudman 
 
Transition Co-ordinator - Jackie Van Dillen 
 
Middle School 
 
Director - Gerard Gordon 
 
Wellbeing Co-ordinator - Kate Dwyer 
 
Senior School 
 
Director - Courtney Blair 
 
Wellbeing Co-ordinator - Bron Kalos 
 
 
Deputy Principal Wellbeing and Organisation - Kieran OôDwyer 
 
 
 
Wishing you, and those around you, a safe and holy Christmas 



John Ryan 

Deputy Principal 

Catholic Identity and 

Mission  

 FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL CATHOLIC IDENTITY AND MISSION 

Advent has now begun with the First Sunday of Advent. In last Sunday's Gospel, Jesus alerts his disciples to this idea that we must 
always strive to be spiritually vigilant. One way we can be vigilant this Advent season is to journey through it with purpose and 
intention. 
 
This week we celebrated our end of Year Mass. The purple colours of the liturgy announce a mood of waiting and anticipation. Over 
the next four weeks, we will draw closer to the central mystery of our faith focussed on a small hillside village of Bethlehem. Once 
again, we will celebrate that God has come to us and joined with us in the common human experiences of birth, anxiety, travel and 
powerlessness. 
 
The readings from our end of year Mass set the stages for our reflections on the entire season. They contain a number of promises, 

all pointing to peace and fulfilment. Each reading depicts a dimension of suffering that was often brought on by the people 

themselves.  

 

The promises are assurances that the end of their suffering was in sight. The promises reveal a loving and provident, a merciful and 

forgiving God. These are promises full of hope. 

 

The coming of the Lord is clearly a time of expectation, not of fear and trembling. Although the earlier tradition about the Day of the 

Lord included punishment of the wicked, the focus here is on redemption. The time of expectation may be preceded by apocalyptic 

signs in the heavens and dismay on earth, but this cosmic shift will bring fulfilment, not destruction. The love and providence, the 

mercy and forgiveness of God will be made manifest. 

 

What is expected of those who receive the promise? An Advent way of life exhorts us to ówait in joyful hope for the coming of our 

Saviour Jesus Christô. This way of life is both simple and profound. It does not necessarily require unusual behaviour on our part, but 

it calls us to live the usual unusually well. It affects the everyday events of life; it directs the way we interact with people; it informs the 

attitudes that colour our judgments and motivations. It is as ordinary as the birth of a child; it is as extraordinary as the revelation of 

God. 

Christmas blessing 

Whenever we gaze into a crib this Christmas season 

May hope and joy flood our spirit 

Whenever we watch babies and young children playing 

May a new energy delight our hearts 

Whenever we are tantalised by the aroma of a barbecue 

May we unwind, relax and enjoy time off 

Whenever we provide a meal or bed over the holidays 

May we experience love and appreciation 

Whenever we spy our reflection in the mirror or pool 

May we find ourselves to be images of god 

Whenever we put our feet up for leisure 

May the humble presence of the Incarnate One companion us 

Whenever we feel our distance from each other around the world 

May the Christ child draw us into unity 

 

We can all meet each together in spirit at the Crib of our loving Infant and pray for one another 

I wish you every grace and blessing of this holy time with fondest love. 

Mary MacKillop, 1881 



END OF YEAR MASS AND AWARD PRESENTATIONS 

6ÉÃÅ #ÁÐÔÁÉÎ - :ÉÁÒÁ #ÏÎÄÏÌÕÃÉ 

#ÁÐÔÁÉÎÓ - -ÅÇÈÁÎ -ÉÎÏÇÕÅ ÁÎÄ "ÁÉÌÅÙ 0ÁÔÔÅÒÓÏÎ 

*ÕÓÔÉÃÅ #ÁÐÔÁÉÎÓ - -ÉÃÈÁÅÌ "ÒÁÎÄÏÎȟ %ÍÍÁ #ÁÒÌÉÓÌÅȟ ,ÁÕÒÁ "ÏÂÅȟ 
(ÁÎÎÁÈ #ÈÁÒÌÔÏÎȟ -ÏÌÌÙ #ÌÁÒË ÁÎÄ /ÌÉÖÉÁ 4ÒÅÁÓÅ 

 

$ÕØ 9ÅÁÒ ΧΧ 4ÏÍÅÉ $ÁÌ 0ÏÚÚÏ ɉÐÉÃÔÕÒÅÄ ÉÓ ÂÒÏÔÈÅÒ +ÅÌÓÅÙɊȟ $ÕØ 9ÅÁÒ ί 9ÁÈÎÉËÁ 
-ÁÎÄÅÍÁËÅÒȟ $ÕØ 9ÅÁÒ έ 'ÁÂÒÉÅÌÌÅ 0ÅÒÒÙȟ $ÕØ 9ÅÁÒ ή *ÁÉÍÅ &ÉÎÄÌÁÙȟ$ÕØ 9ÅÁÒ ΧΦ  

(ÁÎÎÁÈ 0ÅÒÒÙ 

#ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ /ǣÃÅ 
!×ÁÒÄ - ,ÅÅÁÈ /ȭ-ÅÁÒÁ 

#ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ 
/ǣÃÅ -#ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ #ÁÒÄ 
$ÅÓÉÇÎ - )ÓÁÂÅÌÌÁ 
4ÏÍËÉÎÓÏÎ 

0ÁÎÔÈÅÒ &ÁÍÉÌÙ !×ÁÒÄ - 

-ÁÅÖÅ -ÕÌÄÏÏÎ 

23, !×ÁÒÄ 9ÅÁÒ έ - .ÏÁÈ #ÈÒÉÓÔÅÎÓÅÎȟ 9ÅÁÒ ί -  

3ÁÍÁÎÔÈÁ #ÌÅÒËȟ  9ÅÁÒ ΧΦ - $ÁÓÓÁ -ÁÉÎ 

3ÏÕÔÈ 'ÉÐÐÓÌÁÎÄ 9ÏÕÔÈ 

#ÏÕÎÃÉÌ !×ÁÒÄ - -ÅÇÈÁÎ 

-ÉÎÏÇÕÅ 

3ÏÕÔÈ 'ÉÐÐÓÌÁÎÄ "ÁÓÓ #ÏÁÓÔ 
,ÏÃÁÌ ,ÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ Ǫ  

%ÍÐÌÏÙÍÅÎÔ .ÅÔ×ÏÒË 
!×ÁÒÄ - +ÉÎÄÉÌÁÎ (ÁÌÌÅÔÔ 

 


